

Three Empire State Plaza, Albany, NY 12223-1350 www.dps.ny.gov

Public Service Commission

Rory M. Christian Chair and

Chief Executive Officer

James S. Alesi David J. Valesky John B. Maggiore Uchenna S. Bright Denise M. Sheehan Radina R. Valova Commissioners

October 9, 2025

Charles Gould Sunwealth Power, Inc. 2067 Massachusetts Ave., Suite 540, Cambridge, MA 02140

RE: 2024 Annual Compliance – Sunwealth Power, Inc.

Dear Charles Gould,

Thank you for your recent submittal pursuant to Section 3F of the New York State DPS's Uniform Business Practices for Distributed Energy Resource Suppliers (UBP-DERS). This letter is to inform you that the documentation submitted has been reviewed by DPS Staff and determined to be in compliance with the UBP-DERS annual compliance requirement. This letter acknowledges the submittal, receipt, and acceptance of the compliance filing. This letter, however, does not apply to other compliance provisions outlined in the UBP-DERS and applicable Commission Orders.

Be advised that to maintain your DERS eligibility, and per the UBP-DERS, you must notify Staff of any contact changes, material, legal, financial or business-related changes to your company as they occur. If your business plan changes or you decide to expand your service offerings, you must immediately submit the appropriate documentation for Staff review and determination of how it affects your current eligibility. If you are using third-party vendors to provide DER related services (e.g., EDI, marketing), the DER Supplier remains fully responsible for any activities the vendors perform.

If you have any questions or concerns about the content of this letter, please reach out to DPS Staff at DERoversight@dps.ny.gov.

Sincerely,

John Sheevers

Jah Shin

Office of Consumer Services